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Q4. 

Covid-19 Health Risk Assessment of Prospective Marriage (subclass 300) visa holders. 

Covid-19 Health Risk Assessment is not considered in the assessment of a Prospective Marriage 
(Subclass 300) visa application. A negative COVID-19 test result is generally required for travelling 
to or transiting through Australia.  

On 18 August 2021, the Government announced changes to travel exemption settings, to allow 
Prospective Marriage visa holders to enter Australia with an approved travel exemption. 

Prospective Marriage visa holders, who lodged their visa application at least 12 months ago, will be 
eligible to apply for a travel exemption to enter Australia under the compassionate and compelling 
category. 

For more information on travel restrictions and exemptions please refer to the Department’s 
website at: covid19.homeaffairs.gov.au/travel-restrictions 


